CNCS Staff Failed to Report Suspected Fraud to CNCS-0OIG

Closed 9/30/2019

CNCS-0IG completed its investigation regarding allegations that two CNCS employees failed to
report a complaint about potential fraud within a CNCS program to CNCS-OIG. The employees
acknowledged they understood their reporting obligations but neglected to report the matter to
CNCS-0IG, as required by CNCS policy.

Agency/Administrative Actions

CNCS management disagreed that there was a violation of CNCS’s policy and elected to take no
action in this case.
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